
 

CP/sb 
 
21st August 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Firstly I do hope that you and your families have had good Summer breaks. We are very much looking 
forward to school starting for all students on Thursday 3rd September. I am writing to you as promised 
today with some updates as we move closer to that point. I know that this will be a big moment for 
schools across the country and felt it important to set the scene as far as possible. The purpose of this 
letter is very much about “getting started” and so much more will follow once we start. 
 
Thank you for those of you who watched and took part in the individual year group webinars that we 
ran during the last week of term in July. The DfE published its final guidance for full school reopening on 
7th August and this showed relatively minor amendments from what had been previously received. It 
can be found here:  https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-
coronavirus-outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools 
 
As a consequence the webinars and supporting slides remain highly relevant and I would direct you back 
to them: 

Year 6  starting in Year 7 https://youtu.be/Jc_FJFOOvCI 

Year 7 moving into Year  8  https://youtu.be/OP-BdS0AYK4 

Year 8  moving into Year 9 https://youtu.be/2qGiTHwWyxU 
 

Year 9 moving into Year 10  https://youtu.be/V7K-hJ1pdOk  

Year 10 moving into Year 11  https://youtu.be/Osx5sFnFEvE 

Year 11 moving onto next steps (including 
Cherwell Sixth form) 

https://youtu.be/kljtr38hVyw 

Year 12 moving into  Year 13  https://youtu.be/0Y5_dgqerFs 

Year 13 moving onto next steps https://youtu.be/QdVsyzshkdI 

 
The supporting slides can be found at: 
https://www.cherwell.oxon.sch.uk/1258/webinars 
 
The government has also launched a campaign to support the return of all children to school in 
September that can be found here. The guidance says that it will be updated regularly 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-
years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/what-parents-and-
carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-in-the-autumn-term 
 
Term begins for all students on Thursday 3rd September.  
 
As explained in previous communication we will be having a staggered start and finish to the school day 
for our individual Year Group “bubbles”. 
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For the first two days of school only (Thursday 3rd September and Friday 4th September) we will be 
using the following start and finish times. This will allow us to review our procedures and give time to 
guide students into our new approaches. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From Monday 7th September our intention is to move to the timings below that will remain in place 
until further notice 
 

Year 
Group 

Arrival 
Time 

Tutor 
time 

P1 P2 Break 
 

P3 Lunch 
 

P4 P5 Leave 

7, 10 
 

8.30 
 

Until 
9am 

9-10 10.05 - 
11.05 

11.05 - 
11.25 

11.25 - 
12.25 

12.25 - 
1.00 

1-2 2.05 - 
2.35 

2.35 

8 & 
12 
 

8.40 Until 
9am 

9-10 10.05 - 
11.05 

11.05 - 
11.25 

11.25 - 
12.25 

12.25 - 
1.00 

1-2 2.05 - 
2.45 

2.45 

9 & 
11 

8.50 
 

Until 
9am 

9-10 10.05 - 
11.05 

11.05 - 
11.25 

11.25 - 
12.25 

12.25 - 
1.00 

1-2 2.05 – 
2.55 

2.55 

13 9.00 
 

Reg in 
period 1 

9-10 10.05 - 
11.05 

11.05 - 
11.25 

11.25 - 
12.25 

12.25 - 
1.00 

1-2 2.05 - 
3.05 

3.05 

 
Please do reassure your son or daughter (especially if they are new to the school) that when they first 
arrive and depart from school they will be guided by staff so they know exactly where to go. We are 
confident that this will quickly become routine. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year Group  Arrival Time  Departure time  Zone 
Colour 

Entrance 

7 8.30 am  2.35 pm  Blue Front Playground ï 
South Site  

8 9.00 am  2.45 pm  Yellow Back Playground ï 
South Site 

9 9.30  am 2.55 pm  Green Front Playground ï 
South Site 

10 8.30 am 2.35 pm  Red Main Student 
Entrance ï North Site 

11 9.30 am  2.55 pm  Green Back Gate ï North 
Site 

12 9.00 am  2.45 pm  Blue Back gate ï North 
Site 

13 10.00 am  3.05 pm  Yellow Main Student 
Entrance ï North Site 



 

We would encourage all students where possible to come to school by bike or walk to school. We know 
some students do have to use public transport and we would remind everyone that face coverings are 
mandatory on public transport. If you are bringing your child to school by car please do not seek to drop 
off your child on the Marston Ferry Road or on the school site. Instead please use the Ferry Pool car park 
as the drop off point. In line with national guidance we do have to remind you not to gather at any point 
around the school and not to come onto site without an appointment.  
 
As you will understand good punctuality will become a crucial element of our new procedures and we 
work closely with our students to achieve this. 
 
Our school has been re-organised into different zones that will be reserved for individual year groups. 
During the first few days of term we will be inducting students into how they should operate within each 
zone. Each zone is colour-coded and we will be issuing students with badges with coloured lanyards to 
help both them and the staff make the new system work effectively. Badges will become a central part 
of our school requirements for all children in all year groups. We will help them to manage this part of 
their essential school items. 
 
We will not be able to have our normal canteen service at breaktime and lunchtime. Instead we will be 
expecting students to bring a packed lunch from home or pre-order a lunch from our catering provide 
(Caterlink). We would however ask all students to please bring a packed lunch from home for the first 
two days of term- Thursday 3rd and Friday 4th September. 
 
Do note that the pre-order service will only be available for lunchtime break so if any snacks are 
required for mid-morning break these will need to be brought in from home. We would also be urging 
students to bring their own water bottles for use during the whole day.  
 
A form to pre-order will be available from Tuesday 1st September that will need to be completed in 
advance each week.  So, the first deadline (except for years 7 and 12) will be 5pm, 3rd September 2020 
for food delivery in the week beginning 7 September 2020. Year 7 and 12 will need to bring in their own 
lunches until the week beginning 14 September 2020 as it takes a little time to set up their new Parent 
Pay accounts.  Please can everyone ensure there are sufficient funds on Parent Pay accounts to allow for 
these orders to be charged. 
 
A weekly menu showing the options each day will also be available alongside the form. The meals will 
cost £2.60 and include a meat or vegetarian filled sandwich/baguette, water and a cake or piece of fruit.  
Our caterers will make up the lunch packs and deliver them to the zones where they can be picked up by 
students. If your child is entitled to Free School Meals they will automatically be provided with a packed 
lunch option. 
 
We have a range of new procedures in place in relation to enhanced hygiene and we will be explaining 
these to students during induction. These will mirror the approaches that we used last term and will put 
emphasis on: 
 

● Regular handwashing and opportunities to sanitise hands - all students will be expected to clean hands 

on arrival and departure 

● Cleaning of key spaces happening continually during the school day 

● Reduction in student movement around the school and no interaction with other students outside their 

year group zone 

 

 



 

It is so important that students who are unwell must not come to school. We would ask all parents and 
carers to be very alert to this and have in place a regime at home to check-in at breakfast time every 
morning. Unlike previous guidance that has emphasised (especially at secondary age) children to come 
to school if they are mildly unwell this can no longer be the case. Similarly if anyone in the household is 
unwell with the key symptoms: 

¶ a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to 
measure your temperature) 

¶ a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing 
episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual) 

¶ a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste 
anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 
 
we do need to ask you to follow advice and for the whole family to self-isolate and get tested. We will 
always support with access to remote education if this is the case and absences for these reasons will 
never be penalised. 
 
We do have clear procedures for any student or staff member who becomes ill during the school day 
which are included on our risk assessment. We will continue to follow all of the public health guidance 
we receive as comprehensively as possible in relation to suspected/confirmed single/multiple cases of 
Covid 19. 
 
Although previous guidance about shielding ended on 1st August we understand that a small group of 
children may not be able to return to school due to health concerns. If this may apply to your child 
please do contact us so that we can support via your child’s Deputy Year Leader. 
 
Our curriculum is unchanged but some things will need to be different especially in practical subjects. 
Many of our classrooms have needed to be re-arranged so that they are arranged in forward facing 
desks. As mentioned previously we have employed additional teaching staff to aid our start to term and 
we will spend time during the initial return to school deploying them. We will be introducing our 
extracurricular programme from September 13th. School trips and educational visits will resume this 
term and all will be subject to new -style risk assessments. 
 
We have updated our Behaviour For Learning policy with an annex that specifically links to the issues 
surrounding Covid -19 and we will be supporting students to understand our expectations as we move 
into term. 
 
At the time of writing the government is not recommending the use of face masks by students and staff 
in school. We are very happy if your child wishes to wear a face mask. As things stand we see this very 
much down to the view of the individual but remain very alert to further guidance in relation to this. 
 
We fully appreciate that the full reopening of schools after such a long period will have a range of 
challenges. At the same time we are sure that getting all of our young people back to school is the right 
thing to do. We are very excited by the prospect and will be continuing to work hard during the final 
part of the summer break to make sure everything is as ready as possible. 
 
We are looking forward to meeting all of you in our “September Start” meetings during the week 
beginning 15th September and full details of these events will be sent out during the first week of term. 
 
 



 

 

If there is any further significant changes of information I will, of course, update you before school 
starts. Otherwise I wish you and your children a very pleasant and relaxing end to the summer holidays 
 
Best Wishes 
 
 
 
 
Mr Chris Price 
Headteacher 

 


